
 
ISSUES RE: ENVIRONMENT 
 
ENDANGERED SPECIES: 
  
The following language is used in a staff report for a CDP on a neighboring parcel:  
  

“Based on the County’s resource protection maps, previous development projects in the 
area, and ongoing consultation with U.S. Fish & Wildlife (USFWS), it was determined 
that there may be sensitive and critical resource habitants in the vicinity. The California 
Natural Diversity Database (CNDDB) shows the parcel to be firmly within the range of 
the Siskiyou Checkerbloom and at the edge of for Point Reye’s Birds’-Beak. 
Additionally, a population of Western Lily is known to be located on a nearby parcel 
immediately west of the property and Hawks Hill Road. In consultation with Dave 
Imper of USFWS, a site visit was performed on June 30, 2007, prior to application. The 
site visit was conducted during the appropriate season to detect both Western Lily and 
Checkerbloom and it was determined that no Lily or checkerbloom habitat was present 
on the property. The project was referred to USFWS during Coastal review and was 
recommended for approval.” (Biological Resource Protection: FP § 3400; ERAP § 3.40). 

 
According to the documents uploaded to Accela, there has been no coordination with USFWS 
regarding the Western Lily or the Checkerbloom, despite Western Lily being present on a nearby 
parcel.  
 
In addition, in reviewing the TransTerra Botanical Assessment, it appears that the assessment 
was written under the belief that the parcel “was developed with a concrete pad, gravel driveway, 
and electrical hook-ups.” (Botanical Assessment, p. 18). As evidenced by the aerial photographs 
provided, there has never been a gravel driveway on the property, and records do not show any 
electrical hook-ups. In addition, while the surrounding properties have been used for agricultural 
purposes, this particular parcel has never been developed – based on aerial photographs going 
back to the 1980s, vegetation has been left untouched. Additionally, the Western Lily has been 
found on a neighboring parcel that has been historically (and is currently) used for agriculture; 
the presence of agriculture clearly does not mean that these species cannot be present. 
 
TIMBER CONVERSION: 
 
The property might also require a timber conversion from CalFire. While this has apparently 
been referred out to CalFire, there is nothing on Accela to indicate that CalFire has reviewed the 
project. This must be done prior to approval of any development. “The project involves 
“Timberlands” (CA PRC 4526) and the project referral does not specify that trees are not to be 



removed. A CAL FIRE timber harvest document (CA PRC 4621) (i.e. Less Than 3-Acre 
Conversions Exemption (14 CCR 1104.1)) may be required to complete the project.” 

SUPPORTING DOCUMENTS: 

1. July 2022 TransTerra Botanical Assessment

Signed:
Cyndy Day-Wilson
John Wilson
Chad Christensen






























































